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 Langley Mill Infant School 
 Langley Mill United Cricket Club 

Pentrich Rising walk 
Staying safe online  
Wheels of Time 

 

   . . . and much more! 



ALDERCAR & LANGLEY MILL PARISH COUNCIL 

2017 CALENDAR OF MEETINGS  
 

All Parish Council meetings will be held at: 
LANGLEY MILL BUSINESS CENTRE, AMBER DRIVE, LANGLEY MILL 

Commencing at 6.30pm 
 

28th September 2017 
26th October 2017 

23rd November 2017 
The Parish Council does not usually meet in December 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Parish Council offices are located at: 
Langley Mill Business Centre, 

Amber Drive, 
Langley Mill, 
Derbyshire 
NG16 4BE 

 
The office is open to the public for business  

between 9.00am and 1.00pm, Tuesday to Thursday 
 

Telephone: 01773 717119 
www.almpc.co.uk  

e-mail: clerk@almpc.co.uk 
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The opinions expressed in articles within this magazine are the opinions of the 

authors and may not necessarily reflect the opinion of the Parish Council 

 

Cover picture: The remnants of the railway level crossing that used to cross 
Mansfield Road near the Trent bus garage. 

Photograph: Courtesy Heanor & District Local History Society 
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DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS 
 

Thank you to everyone that contacted us with comments or who submitted content 
for this issue of the Parish Magazine. We are always pleased to hear from readers 
and to receive items for possible inclusion. 
 

The deadline for items for the next issue is Monday 2nd October 2017 
(items received after this date will not be considered). 

Contents 
 
Chairman’s Report ……………….……...…………………………………………...      
Christmas Pantomime ……...……………………………………………………………… 
CiLCA Award for Clerk ……………………………………………………………….      
Council Accounts ………………………………………………………………………... 
Council Grants …………………………………………………………………………….. 
Help us and Earn ……………………………………………………………………… 
Langley Mill Baptist Church Summer Fete ………………….……………………………. 
Langley Mill Infant School ………………………….……………………………………. 
Langley Mill United Cricket Club ……………………………………………………. 
Mablethorpe Coach Trip ………………………………………………………………… 
Pentrich Rising Walk …………………………………………………………………. 
Staying Safe Online ………………………………………………………………………… 
Wheels of Time II ………………………………………………………………………. 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 

REPRESENTATION OF THE PEOPLE ACT 1985 (21(1)(a)) 

PARISH OF ALDERCAR & LANGLEY MILL – COUNCILLOR VACANCY  

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a vacancy has occurred in the Office of 
Councillor for the Parish of Aldercar & Langley Mill. The position will be filled 
by a co-option made by the Parish Council. 

If you wish to apply, or require further information, please write or e-mail to the 
address below: 

Clerk to the Council,  
Aldercar & Langley Mill Parish Council 

Langley Mill Business Centre 
Amber Drive, Langley Mill, Derbyshire NG16 4BE 

Telephone:01773-717119 
E-mail: clerk@almpc.co.uk 

Deadline for applications is 31st August 2017 
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CHAIRMAN’S REPORT - August 2017 
 
Welcome to the August 2017 edition of the parish magazine. I 
hope you will enjoy reading it and that it keeps you informed of 
the work of the Parish Council and events taking place in our 
community.  
 

I must at this point thank my fellow Councillors for re-electing 
me to serve as the Parish Council Chairman during 2017/18. It 
is a pleasure and a great honour to perform the role. However,
I couldn’t undertake the role without the support of my Vice 
Chairman, Clive Booth, and all of the other Councillors. I hope 
that we can continue to provide as many quality services for 
residents as possible.  

 

The new Car Park provided on Cromford Road is very well used and the feedback from 
shoppers and businesses has been extremely positive. The car park is open 9am to 
6pm on Mondays to Saturdays and has the added security of CCTV monitoring. 
Shoppers and residents may park free for three hours.  
 

Summer is now upon us so I am looking forward to meeting some of you on the family 
coach trip to Mablethorpe this month. I am also pleased to announce that by popular 
demand the Council will be organising a pre-Christmas trip.  Details of this coach trip 
will be announced in September. 
 

Summer is also a time of flowers, and once again we have organised some beautiful 
floral displays on the lamp posts throughout the village, I’m sure you will agree they 
really bring a touch of colour to the area. 
 

As I promised in the last magazine, the Council has launched a new website to keep 
residents up to date. The new website address is www.almpc.co.uk and having 
listened to resident’s feedback, our e-mail address has been shortened to a more 
memorable version and you can now contact the council at ‘clerk@almpc.co.uk’. 
All of these initiatives cost money and I am pleased to announce that the Parish 
Council, through restructuring and sound financial management has announced a 
surplus in its accounts for the second year running. This surplus means that we have 
some additional money to invest in services in the coming year, and we would be 
pleased to receive any views of residents as to what initiatives we should support. Full 
details of our accounts can be found on the facing page. 
 

Don’t forget to call in and see our new offices at the Langley Mill Business Centre – It 
is just down the road from our old accommodation. We are now pretty much settled 
and the offices are open from 9 am until 1 pm - Tuesday to Thursday. You will find our 
staff both friendly and approachable. 
 

To finish, I would like to wish all residents of Aldercar and Langley Mill, a lovely 
relaxing and safe summer.        
                                                                                                             Cllr Mick Fowkes  

              Chairman 
 

C
ha

irm
an

’s
 R

ep
or

t 

 4 

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT - August 2017 
 
Welcome to the August 2017 edition of the parish magazine. I 
hope you will enjoy reading it and that it keeps you informed of 
the work of the Parish Council and events taking place in our 
community.  
 

I must at this point thank my fellow Councillors for re-electing 
me to serve as the Parish Council Chairman during 2017/18. It 
is a pleasure and a great honour to perform the role. However,
I couldn’t undertake the role without the support of my Vice 
Chairman, Clive Booth, and all of the other Councillors. I hope 
that we can continue to provide as many quality services for 
residents as possible.  

 

The new Car Park provided on Cromford Road is very well used and the feedback from 
shoppers and businesses has been extremely positive. The car park is open 9am to 
6pm on Mondays to Saturdays and has the added security of CCTV monitoring. 
Shoppers and residents may park free for three hours.  
 

Summer is now upon us so I am looking forward to meeting some of you on the family 
coach trip to Mablethorpe this month. I am also pleased to announce that by popular 
demand the Council will be organising a pre-Christmas trip.  Details of this coach trip 
will be announced in September. 
 

Summer is also a time of flowers, and once again we have organised some beautiful 
floral displays on the lamp posts throughout the village, I’m sure you will agree they 
really bring a touch of colour to the area. 
 

As I promised in the last magazine, the Council has launched a new website to keep 
residents up to date. The new website address is www.almpc.co.uk and having 
listened to resident’s feedback, our e-mail address has been shortened to a more 
memorable version and you can now contact the council at ‘clerk@almpc.co.uk’. 
All of these initiatives cost money and I am pleased to announce that the Parish 
Council, through restructuring and sound financial management has announced a 
surplus in its accounts for the second year running. This surplus means that we have 
some additional money to invest in services in the coming year, and we would be 
pleased to receive any views of residents as to what initiatives we should support. Full 
details of our accounts can be found on the facing page. 
 

Don’t forget to call in and see our new offices at the Langley Mill Business Centre – It 
is just down the road from our old accommodation. We are now pretty much settled 
and the offices are open from 9 am until 1 pm - Tuesday to Thursday. You will find our 
staff both friendly and approachable. 
 

To finish, I would like to wish all residents of Aldercar and Langley Mill, a lovely 
relaxing and safe summer.        
                                                                                                             Cllr Mick Fowkes  

              Chairman 
 

C
ha

irm
an

’s
 R

ep
or

t 

 4 

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT - August 2017 
 
Welcome to the August 2017 edition of the parish magazine. I 
hope you will enjoy reading it and that it keeps you informed of 
the work of the Parish Council and events taking place in our 
community.  
 

I must at this point thank my fellow Councillors for re-electing 
me to serve as the Parish Council Chairman during 2017/18. It 
is a pleasure and a great honour to perform the role. However,
I couldn’t undertake the role without the support of my Vice 
Chairman, Clive Booth, and all of the other Councillors. I hope 
that we can continue to provide as many quality services for 
residents as possible.  

 

The new Car Park provided on Cromford Road is very well used and the feedback from 
shoppers and businesses has been extremely positive. The car park is open 9am to 
6pm on Mondays to Saturdays and has the added security of CCTV monitoring. 
Shoppers and residents may park free for three hours.  
 

Summer is now upon us so I am looking forward to meeting some of you on the family 
coach trip to Mablethorpe this month. I am also pleased to announce that by popular 
demand the Council will be organising a pre-Christmas trip.  Details of this coach trip 
will be announced in September. 
 

Summer is also a time of flowers, and once again we have organised some beautiful 
floral displays on the lamp posts throughout the village, I’m sure you will agree they 
really bring a touch of colour to the area. 
 

As I promised in the last magazine, the Council has launched a new website to keep 
residents up to date. The new website address is www.almpc.co.uk and having 
listened to resident’s feedback, our e-mail address has been shortened to a more 
memorable version and you can now contact the council at ‘clerk@almpc.co.uk’. 
All of these initiatives cost money and I am pleased to announce that the Parish 
Council, through restructuring and sound financial management has announced a 
surplus in its accounts for the second year running. This surplus means that we have 
some additional money to invest in services in the coming year, and we would be 
pleased to receive any views of residents as to what initiatives we should support. Full 
details of our accounts can be found on the facing page. 
 

Don’t forget to call in and see our new offices at the Langley Mill Business Centre – It 
is just down the road from our old accommodation. We are now pretty much settled 
and the offices are open from 9 am until 1 pm - Tuesday to Thursday. You will find our 
staff both friendly and approachable. 
 

To finish, I would like to wish all residents of Aldercar and Langley Mill, a lovely 
relaxing and safe summer.        
                                                                                                             Cllr Mick Fowkes  

              Chairman 
 

C
ha

irm
an

’s
 R

ep
or

t 

 4 



CiLCA AWARD FOR CLERK 
 
Aldercar & Langley Mill Parish Council is pleased 
to announce that its Clerk has been awarded the 
Certificate in Local Council Administration, which 
is a qualification recognising competence.  
 
At the Council Meeting held on 22nd June 2017, the Chairman, Councillor Mick 
Fowkes, congratulated the Clerk, Andrew Sharpe, on behalf of the whole Council.  
 
The Council is proud to support all of its employees in their training and development 
requirements.  
 

ooo000ooo 
 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW COUNCILLORS 
 
Councillors David Palmer and Miss Heather Smith, who 
have recently been co-opted, are welcomed as Members 
of the Parish Council.  
 
A further vacancy still remains for a member. Please see 
page 2 of this magazine for details.  
 
 

 
 

 

WHERE THE MONEY GOES 
 

ALDERCAR & LANGLEY MILL PARISH COUNCIL 
Accounts for year ending 31st March 2017 

(subject to external audit) 
 

INCOME    EXPENDITURE 
Precept  £86,000.00 General administration            £41,907.24 
Amber Valley BC grants £  6,638.00 Salaries and National Ins.         £22,806.15 
Allotment rentals &   Parish maintenance & 

        Parish trips  £  4,788.38                               improvement   £  3,532,62  
Newsletter adverts £       50.00 Christmas & parish activities      £10,591.50 
Bank interest  £       24.27 Allotment expenses         £  3,977.64 
Footpaths maintenance £     430.00 Godkin site maintenance         £     655.85 
Fire fund  £  1,221.58 Section 137 expenses         £  1,000.00 
     Civic expenses          £     587.00 
SUMMARY
Total income  £99,152.23 Total expenditure         £85,058.00 
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TURN AGAIN, 
WHITTINGTON! 

 
For the sixth time since 2012, the local 
LM&ACRC charity has announced that it 
will once again be sponsoring a FREE 
Christmas pantomime for residents of the 
Parish. 
 
As usual, it will take place at St Andrew’s 
Church, this time at 7.00pm on Tuesday, 
19th December 2017. 

It will once again be performed by the 
respected travelling theatre group, Every 
Cloud Entertainments (previously known 
as Fame Factory Spotlight). 
 
We have 180 tickets available and these 
will be given free to residents of the 
Aldercar & Langley Mill Parish upon 
application.  
 

HOW TO APPLY: 
To apply for your free tickets please complete the application form on the facing page 
and return it to A&LMCRC, Panto, 29-31 Cromford Road, Langley Mill, Notts. NG16 4EF.
 
Alternatively, you may telephone 07721-036906 or e-mail to the address below. 

lmacrc@hotmail.co.uk 
 
IMPORTANT: Please include all the information requested on the application form 
overleaf in your phone or e-mail application. The organisers reserve the right to refuse 
ticket applications once all 180 tickets have been allocated. 
 
 
 
 
 
DEADLINE for receipt of applications is the 30th November 2017 
 
RESTRICTIONS 
Applicants must reside within the parish of Aldercar & Langley Mill. 
No unaccompanied children below the age of 14 years will be 
admitted. 
  

                                                                        Cllr Clive Booth 

A FREE Pantomime 
7.00pm, 19th December 2017 

St Andrew’s Church 

 

N.B. Please do not apply for the free tickets unless you intend to use them as you 
will deprive people who genuinely want to see the pantomime of the opportunity. 
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PANTO TICKET APPLICATION FORM

Please complete the form below for your FREE pantomime tickets and send it to the 
address on the application (or phone or e-mail with the same information). 

 
This brand-new pantomime is guaranteed to 
deliver every element of the fun and 
enjoyment you have come to associate 
with an ‘Every Cloud Entertainments’ 
productions.  
 
All the traditional panto characters can be 
found in this incredibly funny pantomime, from 

the larger-than-life Dame to the hilarious comic – and not forgetting the lovely Alice and 
the love that blossoms between her and Dick Whittington. This pantomime offers 
everything for both boys and girls - action, adventure and a sprinkling of romance along 
with modern, up to date songs you can sing along with and a script to which all ages 
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WHEELS OF TIME II 
 

Following on from our article in the last issue of this magazine, which looked at how 
wheels have influenced the development of Langley Mill, we bring you here the story of 
another Langley Mill company that relied on wheels to keep the business running. 
 
Unusually, we start the story at the end for it begins with the sad news that the sudden 
passing of Mr Ray Colson in February of this year, brought to an end a long 
association of a family haulage business with the village. That business was Colson’s 
Transport which readers will no doubt recall operating out of premises on Edward St. 
 
We are grateful to Mr Stephen Colson and Vintage Roadscene magazine for allowing 
us use some of Stephen’s recollections recently published in the magazine. 
 
Colson’s Transort was established in 
1939 as a family haulage business by 
C.H. 'Mac' Colson providing a general 
haulage and taxi service to the local 
area. At the end of the World War II, 
both Stephen’s father, C.D. 'Robin' 
Colson, and his uncle, F.R ' Ray' 
Colson joined the business adding the 
supply of solid fuels and aggregates to 
local households to the company’s 
services.  
 
In the early sixties, the fleet consisted of a number of the ex-War Department, flatbed 
Bedfords, which were used for delivering coal in the local area, a number of 4 wheel 
Albion Chieftain tipper lorries and a single 6 wheel Albion Reiver flatbed. The tippers 
were engaged mainly in the transport of coal and aggregates for the local businesses.  
 
The arrival of a brand-new Albion 'Super Six' Chieftain 4-wheel tipper in the early 
sixties was to see a small expansion in the fleet. The new Albion tipper was used to 
deliver tarmac and pig iron from the Stanton Iron Works. This was followed by a new 4 
wheel Bedford tipper in the livery of the local Manners brickworks in Eastwood, then in 
1965 a new 6 wheel Albion Reiver also joined the fleet to be mainly engaged in the 
delivery of iron pipes from Stanton Iron works. 
 

The founder of the company, ‘Mac’ Colson, 
passed away in 1973 and his son Robert took 
over the running of the company with his uncle, 
the recently deceased, Ray Colson. The 
business continued to trade until the early 1990s 
when, sadly, it closed and all the vehicles were 
sold.  
 
The name of Colson, however, lives on in the 
local area following the establishment of a new 
business, similarly named Colson Transport that 

operates out of Heanor. This business, which is run by Alan Colson and his son, Ryan, 
concentrates on waste disposal, skip and grab hire and road sweeper hire.  

Cllr Clive Booth
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AT THE CREASE 
What’s happening at 

LMUCC? 
 

ALL STARS CRICKET  
Langley Mill United Cricket Club 
are delighted to be acting as a 
centre for delivering All Stars 
Cricket, an ECB initiative to get 
5-8 year old children interested in 
cricket through fun activities. 
 
LMUCC's ‘Activator’ for the 
programme, Mick Parr, 
volunteered to run the eight-week 
programme. All the children 
participating are really enjoying 
the experience, getting active 
and most importantly, having fun. 

 
JEFFREY WHARTON DAY 
On Sunday 28th May, Langley Mill United Cricket Club came together to pay respects 
to, and celebrate the life of, Jeffrey Wharton. 
 
Jeffrey was an Australian cricketer who touched the lives of everyone lucky enough to 
have known him. 
 
He will be sorely missed, but 
fondly remembered, as a 
cricketer and friend to players 
and members alike. 
 
In his honour, a tree was 
planted in the grounds of the 
club, followed by a friendly (and 
highly entertaining) game of 
T20 cricket.  
 
The excellent day was topped 
off with live music and lots of 
toasting to Jeff. 
 
 

Cllr Steve Brown 
 
 
 

All Stars Cricket initiative 

The tree, planted in honour of Jeff 
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THE PENTRICH RISING WALK 
 

Two hundred years ago, on 
the night of the 9th/10th June 
1817, a band of men, 
probably around 200 or so, 
and lightly armed with pikes, 
scythes and a few guns turned 
up at the Navigation Inn at 
Langley Mill. They were on a 
march to Nottingham, intent 
on over-throwing the 
Government of the day. 
 
This was the Pentrich Rising, 
an intended ‘revolution’ that 
had started the evening before 
at South Wingfield. 

 
The Rising had been some time in planning and when the plotters were given news 
that another revolutionary force was on the march from the north, it proved the catalyst 
needed to set their own Rising in motion. Unfortunately, the information about the other 
march was false, having been fed to them by a spy in their midst, and the men were 
about to set off on a march to disaster. 
 
Around fifty men initially set off from South Wingfield, but they swelled their numbers to 
200 or more by stopping off at farmsteads and hostelries, seeking recruits and 
armaments. 
 
The march brought the men through Langley Mill with the Navigation Inn (now the 
Great Northern) being one of their stopping points. 
 
They went on from there to Giltbook where a small group of Hussars (light cavalry 
soldiers) and a couple of magistrates were waiting for them. The marchers were ill-
organised, being described as little more than a rabble by some who watched them 
pass, and when confronted by just twenty soldiers, for that’s all there were, they 
scattered in an attempt to escape. About 40 were captured, with more being arrested 
in the months following the event. Three of the ring-leaders were hanged and another 
23 participants sentenced to deportation for either 11 years or life.  
 
On June 4th this year, the Pentrich & South Wingfield Revolution Group, staged a walk 
that traced the route of the marchers all the way from their starting point in South 
Wingfield to the march’s disastrous end at Giltbrook. They stopped off at the various 
hostelries along the way, where the original marchers had also stopped. On this and 
the page following are a few photographs of the marchers. 

 

Walkers at the Great Northern, Langley Mill 
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The Parish Council has worked with the Pentrich & South Wingfield Revolution Group 
to ensure that a reminder of those events from 200 years ago will be erected in the 
village. An information board, giving more facts about the Rising will be installed on 
Derby Road, near to the Great Northern.  

Cllr Clive Booth 

 

The walkers gather at the Old Yew Tree Inn, South Wingfield 

The Dog at Pentrich The Cock at Ripley 

The Poet & Castle, Codnor Journey’s end at Giltbrook 
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COUNCIL GRANTS 2017 
 
The Parish Council is always pleased, where possible, to support local groups and 
organisations and over the last two months has made grants to the following:  
 
ORGANISATION  ACTIVITY  DECISION 
 
Aldercar and Langley Mill  Contribution towards Approved the last 
Amateur Boxing Club   new roof   £2,500 of the £5,000  

target. 
 
Twiggaras Hogspital  Wild hedgehog rescue Approved £50 
 
Charlotte Chester  International Girl Guide  Approved £50 
    Trip  
 
St Andrew’s Food Bank  Food Bank  Approved £200 
 
Cromford Road Festival  Event   Approved £1,000 
   

 
The Parish Council is committed to helping local organisations thrive and is proud to 
support them. 
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STAYING SAFE ONLINE 
 
Aldercar and Langley Mill Parish Council is 
committed to promoting safe and 
responsible use of the internet, particularly 
where young people are concerned. We 
set out below some advice to parents on 
the apps our children may be using. 
 
Instagram - an online mobile photo 
sharing, video sharing and social 
networking service which enables its users 
to take pictures and videos and share them 
on a variety of social networking platforms. You are required to be at least 13 years old 
before you can create an account.  
 
Facebook- a social networking site. You are required to be at least 13 years old before 
you can create an account.  
 
Whatsapp – An instant messaging app for smartphones. The user agreement requires 
users to be age 16 or older. Children are often creating ‘groups’ to which others are 
joining. This means that all information is shared with anyone who is in the group, so 
privacy is lost and in some cases strangers may be added to the group.  
 
Snapchat – photo and video sharing. Users must be 13 years old before you can create 
an account.   
 
We understand that it is increasingly difficult to keep up with the ways that our children 
are using new and ever-changing technologies. Websites such as Facebook, Instagram, 
Skype, Whatsapp and Snapchat, to name but a few, offer fantastic opportunities for 
communication and social connections, however they are created with their audience in 
mind especially which are specifically for those over 13 years old.  
 
We encourage you to monitor your child’s use of their phone and other technologies and 
when monitoring your son/daughter’s internet use, please remind yourself of the 
concerns about social media:  
 
• Many sites use ‘targeted’ advertising and therefore your child could be exposed to 
adverts of a sexual or other inappropriate nature, depending on the age they stated 
when they registered. They may have lied about their age to get an account, making 
them appear older than they are, increasing this risk.  
 
• Young people may accept friend requests from people they don’t know in real life which 
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• Underage users might be less likely to keep their identities private and lying about 
their age can expose them to further risks regarding privacy settings and options.  
 

• Social media sites can be exploited by bullies and 
for inappropriate contact.  
 
• Social media sites cannot and do not verify its 

members, therefore, it is important to remember that 
if your son/daughter can lie about who they are 

online, so can anyone else.  
Should you decide to allow your child to have an 
online profile we strongly advise you check their profile 
is set to private and that only their friends can see 
information they post. You should monitor your child’s 
use and talk to them about safe and appropriate 
online behaviour such as not sharing personal 
information and not posting or messaging offensive 

/inappropriate messages or photo’s. 
 
Please make sure your son/daughter understand the following rules:   

� Always keep your profile private.  
� Never accept a friend you do not know in real life. 
� Never post anything which could reveal your identity including photographs 

wearing school uniform where possible.  
� Never post anything you wouldn’t want your parents or teachers to see 
� Never agree to meet somebody you only know online without telling a trusted 

adult.  
� Always tell someone if you feel threatened or someone upsets you.  

 
We recommend that all parents visit the CEOP Think U Know website for more 
information on keeping your child safe online www.thinkuknow.co.uk. www.net-
aware.org.uk and www.getsafeonline.org  

Andrew Sharpe – Clerk to the Council 
 

 
THOMAS NORMAN GARDENS 

 
In the last issue of this magazine we informed you that after a long delay, work would 
soon commence on the renovation of the Thomas Norman Gardens off North Street. 
Yet here we are, three months down the line, and still the work hasn’t commenced. 
 
The Council members are as angry and annoyed as you must be about this continued 
delay, bought about by broken promises. You may rest assured that we will continue to 
exert pressure to ensure the promised work is completed to everyone’s satisfaction. 
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LANGLEY MILL CHURCH OF ENGLAND 
INFANT SCHOOL AND NURSERY 

  
So here we are again, drawing to the end of another very 
exciting and busy year in our wonderful little school and 
what a fun-filled, action packed year it has been!    
  
Starting in September we welcomed our 30 new starters 
into the Marvellous Moles class, with lots of visits and 
workshops for parents and carers to ensure the children 
settled well into their first year of full time schooling.  
They’ve all worked so hard and are looking forward to 
moving into Year 1 in September.   

  
We continued to have very close partnerships with our local Churches this year, 
visiting them each term to learn about and celebrate the main Christian festivals of 
Harvest, Christmas and Easter.  Our year ended at St Andrew’s Church, where all of 
our Year two children moving on to the juniors were presented with a children’s Bible 
for them to keep to remind them of their time here at our Christian faith school.   
  
Charity fundraisers have featured highly throughout the year as pupils, staff, parents 
and governors raised money for those less fortunate than themselves.  Our cake stall 
in aid of MacMillan Cancer research sold out of sweet treats very quickly, due to our 
talented staff and parent bakers, and our bear themed day raised lots of money for 
Children in Need as well as being lots of fun sharing bear stories!  Our annual 
Valentine’s fundraiser, with a love themed red and pink day, raised over a hundred 
pounds for Headcase Cancer Trust in memory of Mrs Speirs, an ex-teacher of our 
school who sadly passed away a few years ago.  This certainly put us all in the mood 
for love as well as serving as a reminder of a much-loved lady and her impact on our 
school community.    
  
Our focus on reading has 
remained a priority this year, with 
National Poetry Days celebrated 
in the autumn and spring terms, 
National World Book day in 
March and Aldercar cluster 
‘extreme reading’ and ‘passport 
to reading’ competitions ongoing 
throughout the year.  The 
children loved reciting poems to 
each other and sharing a range 
of stories throughout the year and their ‘extreme read’ photograph ideas were very 

creative for our whole school display.  
   
Sport has featured heavily throughout the year and selected children 
have attended a number of sporting competitions with dance 
platforms each term, athletics and invasion games in the autumn, 
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striking and gymnastics events in the spring term, football tournaments in the summer 
and an ‘ACES’ day in May (All Children Exercising Simultaneously).  All children will get 
to showcase their physical talents in our end of year competitive Sports’ Day which is 
always a fantastic event, with crowning of the best Year 2 high jumper as the grand 
finale!   
 
Our concerts have as always have been highly praised and this year was no exception.  
Our collection event for the Langley Mill food bank coincided with our autumn Harvest 
Festival and the children loved telling their parents all about the harvesting time of year 
through songs, dances, poems and stories.  In the Spring, our Easter Concert was 
packed to the rafters and everyone was amazed at the entries into this year’s ‘Butterfly’ 
competition.  What a creative group of children, parents and staff we have!  And our 
Spring Fayre, with hook-a-duck, cakes, tombolas, adopt an Easter animal, refreshments 
and gifts ended a super term.  Christmas was, as always, a special time of year, with a 
wonderful Nursery nativity play and school Christmas concert based around the colours 
of Christmas.  We even had parents of children who have now left the school returning to 
spectate as our concert is renowned for being a spectacular event!  
  
Anti-bullying work has been a thread running through all areas of 
school life all year and our annual Anti-bullying week in 
November began a year of celebrating being different using the 
local author story ‘Dandelion Blue’.  The children have learned 
lots about how they are all special and unique and that it’s ok to 
be different.  We hold Derbyshire County Council’s Anti-bullying 
STOP Award which confirms our quality and effective work 
around anti-bullying.    
  
Our home-school partnerships have remained strong all year and parents and families 
have been invited into classes each term to partake in a range of activities with their 
children, as well as attending parent share days and workshop events.  They’ve made 
Christmas crafts, shared favourite stories in class, joined in with parties and picnics, took 
part in science themed weeks, attended weekly awards assemblies and learned lots 
about how to support learning at home through tailored workshops. We cherish and 
nurture these links with home, seeing them as vital to giving the children the best 
possible start.  
  

Lots of special visitors have been welcomed 
into school to add enrichment to the curriculum 
this year.  Each week, a member of the local 
clergy or local Christian group delivers our 
Wednesday collective worship session and the 
children listened to Rob Bounds the local 
author read his range of stories.  We also had 
a visit from Ozzy the Octopus from Amber 
Valley School Sports Partnership who gave 
each child a sports wristband to inspire them 
to get involved in physical activities.  
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We’ve also had experts training the children on bike, fire and rail safety to keep them 
all happy and safe.  Children here love meeting new people and they special visits 
create memorable experiences for them.    
We will finish our amazing year as we started, welcoming in our new children who will 
start school in September, as well as sadly saying goodbye to our Year 2 leavers who 
are moving on to pastures new.    
  
All in all, what an exciting and eventful year we’ve had.  If you get the chance to visit 
us, please do so.  We’re always excited to welcome visitors to our school and 
showcase our talents and have nursery and school places to offer.  Both Ofsted and 
Church Inspectors gave high praise for our school in their most recent inspections and 
we’d like more opportunities to share our good work with you all.  
  
Have a great summer everyone, with love from all at your local Langley Mill Infant 
School & Nursery.  

Miss Scrivens - Headteacher  

HELP US AND EARN 
 

Here at Aldercar & Langley Mill Parish Council we are 
looking for help in distributing this magazine around the 
Parish. Maybe you can assist? 
 
Are you in a position to deliver, say 600 or more 
magazines to homes and businesses for us in your spare 
time? We don’t expect you to do it for nothing and will 
remunerate you at a fair rate for your effort. Presently that 
rate is 12p for each magazine delivered. 

 
The magazine is published on a quarterly basis (i.e. once every three months) and 
needs to be distributed to every household and business in the Parish. We print 2,600 
of the magazines so there is plenty to go at for anyone interested.  
 
If you can help us, we would provide you with a list of all the addresses we wish you to 
deliver to along with sufficient magazines. 
 
Speed is of the essence for us when distributing the magazine, so we insist that all 
magazines are distributed within seven days of publication. We would make you aware 
when the magazines are at the Council office ready for you to collect and the seven-
day timer would start counting down from then. 
 
If you think you’ve got what it takes to help us out, then please contact the Clerk to the 
Council, Andrew Sharpe, at the address on page 2. 
 

Cllr Clive Booth
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Following onto the success of the family seaside coach trips of the past couple of years, 
the Parish Council is pleased to announce that it will run a similar trip again this year. 

 
So, pack your sunscreen and sandwiches because we’re off to 

MABLETHORPE! 
 

Tuesday, 8th August 2017 
Fare: £10 for adults 

Non-Parish residents: £12.00 
CHILDREN TRAVEL FOR FREE! 

 
Leaving from outside Shop4U, Cromford Road 

at 7.30am prompt 
Leaving Mablethorpe for return journey at 5.00pm 

 

To book seats, please contact the Parish Council office 
Contact details are on page 2 of this magazine 

 
ONLY A FEW SEATS REMAIN! 

BOOK EARLY TO AVOID DISAPPOINTMENT 
 

PLEASE NOTE: Children up to and including the age of 15 
qualify for free travel but MUST be accompanied by their 
parent or carer.  

 
 

 
FAMILY 

SUMMER SEASIDE 
COACH TRIP 

The trip is initially open only to residents of the Aldercar & 
Langley Mill Parish, but non-residents may apply for tickets 

and will be allocated them if any seats remain unfilled. 
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So, pack your sunscreen and sandwiches because we’re off to 

MABLETHORPE! 
 

Tuesday, 8th August 2017 
Fare: £10 for adults 

Non-Parish residents: £12.00 
CHILDREN TRAVEL FOR FREE! 

 
Leaving from outside Shop4U, Cromford Road 

at 7.30am prompt 
Leaving Mablethorpe for return journey at 5.00pm 

 

To book seats, please contact the Parish Council office 
Contact details are on page 2 of this magazine 

 
ONLY A FEW SEATS REMAIN! 

BOOK EARLY TO AVOID DISAPPOINTMENT 
 

PLEASE NOTE: Children up to and including the age of 15 
qualify for free travel but MUST be accompanied by their 
parent or carer.  

 
 

 
FAMILY 
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Langley Mill Parish, but non-residents may apply for tickets 
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USEFUL CONTACTS 

 
Amber Valley Borough Council …………………………………. 01773 570222 
Bounty (Pregnancy advice) ……………………………………… 0800 316 9341 
Future Homescapes (General Enquiries) ……………………… 01773 573100 
Future Homescapes (Emergency Repairs) ………….………… 0800 3283159 
Homelessness ……………………………………………………… 01773 573100 
Escape ……….……………………………………………………… 01773 765899 
(Amber Valley & Erewash Domestic Abuse Support Service) ……... or 0800 0198668 
Breakout (Young Persons Substance Misuse Service) ……………… 01332 349867 
                  or 0800 5871455 
Connexions Derbyshire ………………………………………. … 0115 930 2636 
(An information, advice and support service for all 13 to 19 year olds  
and for people up to 25 who have learning difficulties or disabilities or both.) 
Crimestoppers ……………………………………………………… 0800 555111 
(Enabling people to pass on information about crime, completely anonymously;  
calls cannot be traced.) 
Derbyshire County Council ……………………………………… 01629 580000 
                  or 0800 198 668 
Police ………………………………………………………………… 0345 123 3333 
   Non emergencies, please dial  101 
   Emergencies, please dial  999 
Needle & Syringe hotline …………………………………………. 0800 0925 131 
SPODA ……………………………………………………………….. 0800 0685 718 
(Supporting anyone whose life is affected by some else’s drug use) 
Unity Derbyshire ………………………………………………..…. 0845 1302 271 
(A drugs and alcohol agency offering a fully integrated service. 
Outreach sessions in Belper.) 
Victim Support ……………………………………….…………….. 01773 719500 
 

COUNCIL RESPONSIBILITIES 
 
Amber Valley Borough Council Building regulations, bus shelters, Council Tax,  
Telephone: 01773 570222 concessionary fares, dog wardens, housing (referrals), 

planning matters, recreation parks, refuse 
collection/recycling, registry office, register of electors. 

 
Derbyshire County Council   Consumer advice, education, libraries, public rights of way 
Telephone 01629 580000  and footpaths, Social Services, street lighting, Trading 

Standards. 
 
Aldercar & Langley Mill  Allotments, bus shelters, floral displays in the parish, Hall 
Parish Council Road and Godkin sites, grants to local organisations, 
Telephone: 01773 717119 maintenance schedule for public rights of way and 

footpaths, supplementary street and footpath cleaning, 
consultation on Parish planning matters, organisation of 
monthly Parish Council meetings to which the public are 
welcome to attend.  

 


